







January 25, 2013

Welcome Colleagues,

As is customary, we welcome the Chief Academic Officer for a few remarks.

I am pleased to report on the meetings held between the Executive Committee and the administration since our last meeting.  

The Executive Committee met with the Senior Associate Provost on January 16.  We were updated on the Clinical Line issue in the College of Nursing; we are still waiting for some responses to a letter assessing interest in switching to the Clinical Line.  The Provost’s Office and the Faculty Guide Committee continue to work together on the issue of multi-year contracts for junior faculty; they met separately on the second week of January.  The International Student Task Force has been formed and will likely meet at the end of January or in early February.  Thank you to Eunyoung Kim for volunteering for that.  The Fall 2013 schedule will be finalized soon; thanks to Amy Hunter, Ben Beitin and Tom Rzeznik for their work on the Provost’s Calendar Committee.  We are also expecting an announcement soon regarding Centers of Excellence.  Marianne Lloyd and I were evaluators for proposals for Centers of Excellence; the other evaluators were anonymous, and the criteria were already established when evaluators were selected.  
The Executive Committee is requesting that a rationale for approval be presented with committee motions.  

We still await further word about the Provost’s office formulating a policy granting additional release time for research on a competitive basis starting in the Fall of 2013.
The University Budget Committee met twice, once since the last Senate meeting; it is trying to look at budget models that include and account for consistent faculty raises.  The faculty have two representatives on the Budget Committee, and it meets again in mid-February.
The Intellectual Property Task Force has drafted a proposed Intellectual Property Policy that we will discuss today as New Business for a possible vote in February.

The Senate has representation on a new committee: TLTR Faculty Development and Best Practices in Teaching.  Marianne Lloyd and Mitra Shojania-Feizabadi will discuss the committee’s goals and progress at the February Senate meeting.
Today we have five actionable items from the FGC: three second readings and two first readings.  We will also address a motion from the Compensation Committee, which has submitted to the Senate a list of aspiration and peer schools for approval to use in its upcoming salary study.  One FGC first reading concerns Faculty Guide Article 12.6.j regarding release time for Senate officers; the second proposes changes to Article III of the Faculty Senate By-Laws regarding a reapportionment formula, since reapportionment (which happens every three years) must occur this spring.

Respectfully submitted,

David P. Bénéteau, chair

